
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting 
Approved Minutes of Tuesday June 23, 2015 

 
Meeting called to order by Matt Hemann at 7:00 P.M. with opening prayer by Father 
Burkle. Council members present were Tony Brown, Luke Marzen, Mark Koenigs, Matt 
Hemann, John Krebsbach, Mike Mullenbach, and Father Burkle. Also present was Barb 
Brumm. 
  
Motion to approve minutes from the April meeting was made by Tony Brown, seconded 
by John Krebsbach. 

 
Financial report was passed out and reviewed. Discussion on envelope boxes that are 
not picked up in church. There are 284 box holders with approximately one third not 
being picked up. Options on what to do with the boxes was discussed. Motion by John 
Krebsbach to accept financial report, seconded by Tony Brown. 

 
Committee Reports: 
 
Faith Formation: Barb Brumm reported that classes are over for now. Very busy 
summer lining up next years catechists and getting the class curriculum ready. 
 
Parish Life: Report by Father Burkle. Father said the chili feed he had with his 
anniversary was well received. He is thinking of doing a chili feed again next year. 
 
Pastors Report: Father Burkle reported that there would be a mission talk this coming 
Sunday with special envelopes distributed. Father talked about the number of priests 
currently serving in the diocese and the projected number of priests that will be serving 
in the future. Father commented on current number of students in seminary and the 
need to keep vocations in our prayers. 
 
Old Business: Church Restoration: Nothing new at this time. Luke said the roofing 
companies he had contacted had not gotten back to him yet. Discussion on the need to 
get estimates done this summer so that the proxy can be submitted and the church can 
be put on someones schedule for the work to be done. 
 
New Business: Election of officers for the council was held. New positions are, 
Chairperson – Matt Hemann, Vice Chair – Mark Koenigs, Secretary – Mike Mullenbach, 
Deanery Rep – Tony Brown. 
 
Brat parade entry: There was a discussion on an entry for the brat parade. 
Suggestions were made with Luke Marzen saying he would work on it. Matt Hemann 
has signs available for the entry. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Tony Brown, seconded by John Krebsbach. 
 
Next meeting will be Tuesday September 22, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. 


